USI SCHOOL OF BUSINESS

 IT ALLIANCE ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING
Minutes of April 22, 2004, 12 Noon

Petroleum Club Ohio Room

Members Present:  Dick Arneson, Atlas; Dan Bugher, Vectren; Susan Everett, Keller Crescent; Phil Lieberman, The Lieberman Group; Larry May, Keller Schroeder; Mike Neeley, Deaconess; Jerry Peters, Harding Shymanski; David Smith, CMC
Ex Officio Members Present:  Marv Albin, USI; Nancy Bizal, USI; Gene Klippel, USI

Members Absent:  James Derk, GE Plastics
Welcome:   The group was welcomed by Gene Klippel, Dean of the School of Business; Marv Albin, Chair of the Information Systems and Business Education Department; and Nancy Bizal, Coordinator of External Relations for the School of Business.

Introductions:  Members introduced themselves.

Overview:  Marv Albin went over the contents of the meeting packet which included an agenda; membership list; member information sheet (which will be sent to members via e-mail for easier facilitation); proposed bylaws; self-reported placement records of 2003 graduates from the following programs:  Post Baccalaureate Certificate of Information Systems, Bachelor of Science in Computer Information Systems, and Associate of Science in Computer Information Systems  (to date no students have graduated with the Applied  Computer Science), and E-Business degree programs; IT internships for Summer and Fall 2003 and Spring 2004; enrollment figures for the IT majors; career option sheets for majors in Computer Information Science, Applied Computer Science, and E-Business; and  curriculum sheets for majors in Computer Information Systems, Applied Computer Science—Business Option, Applied Computer Science—Tech Option, and E-Business.
Albin discussed the purposes, possible goals, and explanations of the desirability of forming an IT Alliance:  Meeting Business Needs, Meeting Technology Needs (Technology Park, Digital Downtown, etc.), Curriculum, Training/Education (meeting local regional, national, international needs), Student Interactions (Shadowing, Internships, Co-ops, Part- and Full-time Employment), Faculty Interactions (Site Visits, Internships, Research, Training, Networking), and Support/Scholarships, etc.
A discussion intertwined and followed that included the following topics:  lab facilities, new building proposal, cost of Linux/Unix lab (@$100,000), possible collaboration of engineering and business, valuable roles of the other advisory boards to the School (Board of Advisors to the School and Accounting Circle to the Accounting programs).

Bylaws:  Members were asked to look over the proposed bylaws by the next meeting so bylaws can be finalized.

Next Meeting:  The next meeting of The IT Alliance will be Wednesday, June 2, at 12:30 p.m. on the USI campus (Room and building to be announced).   At that meeting a tour of the School’s lab facilities will be included.   In preparation for that meeting, members were asked to nominate other individuals for membership consideration and to prioritize the possible goals according to their interests (The Department is in the process of revising the CIS curriculum so that will be an early item for discussion.).
Adjourned: 1:40 p.m.
